
 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I am unsure as to where this term has gone!!! 
We are heading into the final weeks of Term 
2 and soon we will be halfway through the 
year. This term it has been a real pleasure to 
welcome parent helpers back into the school 
and I wish to thank you for your commitment 
and time given to support the school 
community and the students. If you would like 
to volunteer in Term 3, please contact me via 
email.  

 

Last year I introduced a “pastoral care check-
in” for students who have been away for 2 
consecutive days. This went by the wayside 
with COVID isolation and HBL. As a staff we 
have now started to adhere to this. Even if a 
student is logged as absent on Compass you 
will receive a call or an email. It is not a 
check-up of parents, rather just to let you 
know that when your children aren’t 
here…we notice…in a good way. How awful 
would it be if individual children’s faces were 
not here and it made no difference? Many of 
you would have received a call over the last 
few weeks, just so you know your children 
are important to us! 
 

Instead of a prayer this week, I would love to 
share this wonderful picture that my sister 
sent me last week. 

 
 

 

We welcome Mr. 
Vincent Knight to the 
Prouille team, Mr. 
Knight is the new 
Religious Education 
Coordinator and 
Year 2 teacher. We 
look forward to 
getting to know 
Vincent and the 
many gifts and 
talents he brings to 
this role. I would also like to take this 
opportunity to thank Mrs. Louise O’Brien-
Pounde for her support and professionalism 
in maintaining the high educational 
standards in the Year 2 class over the last 
term. The students have thrived and 
flourished under her guidance and skills. 

Principal’s Awards for Term 2 will be 
presented at the Week 10 whole school 
assembly on Monday 27th June. The 
Assembly will commence at 2.00pm and 
conclude with a dance performance by the 
whole school. If your child is receiving a 
Principal’s Award for Term 2 you will be 
notified by next week in case you are able to 
attend. If your child is a recipient, we ask you 
keep it a surprise for your child. There will be 
a morning tea for the winners on Wednesday 
at recess. 

At Week 10’s assembly the students will be 
performing the dance they have been learning 
this term. A separate Compass post has gone 
out to families asking for the children to wear  
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grade specific-coloured tops for the 
performance. We understand that it may be 
difficult for families to find the specific colours 
so if they can not find the colour for their grade 
they can wear a white or black shirt. All 
students are to wear their black sports pants. 
Please see the grades and colours below. 
 

 

Kindy -  Blue 
Year 1 - Orange 
Year 2 - Yellow 

Year 3 -  Green 
Year 4 -  Pink 
Year 5 -  Red 
Year 6 - Purple 

We have unearthed a small number of 
Prouille Scarfs. If you would like to purchase 
one for $10 please see Carol White for 
payment. Once they are gone we will not be 
able to purchase any more, so first in best 
dressed! 

At this time every year, schools have to 
collect and report adjustments that occur for 
students to enable them to access school life. 
The use of the term “disability” can be 
confronting, however, it is the term used by 
the government in the attached flyer that 
explains the processes necessary for 
schools. The following is an excerpt from the 
information sheet. 
 

‘The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 
on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 
takes place every year. The NCCD is a 
collection that counts: 
 

 • the number of school students receiving an 
adjustment or ‘help’ due to disability  
• the level of adjustment they are receiving to 
access education on the same basis as other 
students.  
 

Students are counted in the NCCD if they 
receive ongoing adjustments at school due to 
disability. This ‘help’ allows them to access 
education on the same basis as a child 
without disability. The NCCD uses the 
definition of disability in the Disability 
Discrimination Act 1992.’ 

 

The P&F are coordinating an end of term 
lunch for all students on Friday 24th June 
(Week 9) Flyers and information have gone 
out on Compass. Please place your orders 
via the QKR app.  

The Diocesan Rugby and Netball Gala Days 
will be held on Thursday 30th June. This is 
open to Year 3 to Year 6 students and is a 
privilege, not a right to represent our school. 
This is an extra-curricular activity and not 
mandatory. 
 

Any students who may have received an 
in-school behavioural consequences for 
continual and consistent minor 
behavioural breaches for inappropriate 
language, disrespect, aggression, 
physical contact or any one major 
incident will not be invited to attend.  
 

Please ring me if you wish to discuss. 

Semester 1 Reports will ‘go live’ on Compass 
at 4.00pm on Friday 24th June. 
 
 

Compass posts have been sent over the last 
weeks to book in for these meetings in Week 
10. If you have had difficulty booking in, 
please ring the office to receive assistance to 
book into the remaining available time slots. 
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We are excited to announce 
that plans and preparations 
for Grandparents Day 
celebrations are now well 
underway. Please save 
Friday 22nd July for this 
special event. Details will 

follow with the venue and run of the day 
however, it will involve mass at Holy Name 
Parish, morning tea, open classrooms and a 
special performance of the whole school 
dance from Term 2 in case anyone missed 
out seeing it or performing in it this term. 

The Diocese has launched the Bishop’s Art 
Prize for its 9th year running. It is open to all 
K-10 Catholic Schools Broken Bay students. 
The newly named Religious Creative Arts 
Competition comprises of 5 categories. 

• Visual Arts 
• Dance 
• Drama 
• Music 
• Short Film 

Students will start to plan and work on their 
creative pieces into term 3. Submissions 
close week 5 of term 3. Local judging will 
form finalists who will go through to a 
Showcase Night, held at the Light of Christ 
Centre at 6.30pm on 18 October, 2022. For 
more information click the link: 
Religious Creative Arts Competition 2022 
(sharepoint.com) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To prepare for Book Week celebrations (mid-
Term 3), each student of Prouille has been 
invited to enter our Book Week Art 
Competition. Each piece of art will be the 
students' interpretation of this year's Book 
Week theme, "Dreaming with eyes open..." 
 

One finalist from each class will be chosen 
and their pieces of art will be featured in a 
'Hall of Fame' in our Dominican Walkway 
during Term 3. One overall finalist will be 
chosen from all entries. This piece of art will 
become Pouille’s official Book Week artwork 
for 2022. The finalist's art will feature on 
school-based posters, on the Prouille 
website and school Facebook page. Mrs 
Lees and a selection of Year 6 Leaders will 
decide the finalists at the beginning of Term 
3. The announcement of all finalists is TBC. 
 

To enter, students simply need to hand in a 
completed piece of art with their first and last 
name clearly labelled on the front. Artworks 
can be handed directly to Mrs Lees in the 
library, to a student's classroom teacher or to 
the school office. Entries close Wednesday 
29th June 2022 (Term 2, Week 10) 
 

See the attached flyer for the competition 
rules. 

 
Just a reminder that Thursday 30th June is 
the student’s last day of Term 2 as Friday 1st 
July is a system wide staff development day. 

 

Kind Regards 
 

Genevieve Smith 
PRINCIPAL 
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Dates to Remember 
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QKR bookings for the Winter Wonderland Cocktail Party will 

open on 30th June 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


